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BRUCE SACHS
DIANNE DYCH-SACHS
RECEIVES THE
RUTH CORNWELL MEMORIAL
AWARD

Ruth Cornwell was a polio survivor who was severely
stricken with both bulbar and paralytic Polio in 1950, As
a result of this viral assault on her body, she was
wheelchair bound for the rest of her life, but she exhibited
such a free and giving spirit that those around her rarely
noticed her chair, She inspired everyone she came in
contact with, by her love, honesty, sense of independence
and most of all, her voluntary service to others. In 1986,
she was one of three polio survivors who worked tirelessly
to form the Coalition, which is now known as The
Michigan Polio Network. Ruth passed away in 1995, but
the Network remains ever grateful for all of her service
and dedication to the mission of serving polio survivors.
An award was established in her honor, and the winner of
this award must possess and exhibit all the values put forth
by Ruth Cornwell... love, honesty, sense of independence,
and devotion of voluntary service to others.
This year the Michigan Polio Network is proud
to give this award to two people.
On behalf of the Michigan Polio Network, I am
very proud and it is with gratitude that we
present the 2009 Ruth Cornwell Memorial
Award to Mr. Bruce Sachs and Mrs. Dianne
Dych-Sachs, Will they please come forward.
Bruce
¢ Current Chairman of the Michigan Polio
Network.
*  Co-facilitator of the Southeast Michigan
Post-Polio Support Group.
*  Volunteer Greeter at the Post-Polio Clinic in
Warren, Michigan.
* Contracted polio in 1940, at 13 months of
age, while living in the Upper Peninsula,

*  Was an elementary school teacher for 42
years,
* Has one daughter and two grandchildren.

Bruce Sachs & Dianne Dych-Sachs receives the
Ruth Cornwell Memorial Award October 3, 2009

Dianne

*  Currently Board Secretary of the Michigan
Polio Network.

*  Co-facilitator of the Southeast Michigan
Post-Polio Support Group.

* Is a twin and both girls contracted polio
when they were 13 months old.

*  Worked as a Medical Technologist for over
20 years.

* Has cight children and 15 grandchildren.

Bruce and Dianne met at our local support

group and were married in Boca Raton, Florida

in the spring of 2008,

Presentation words by Bonnie Levitan 10-3-09



FROM THE
CHAIR

Bruce Sachs, Chairman

This has been a very busy year for your
chairman, with attending the 10th International
Post-Polio Conference held at the Roosevelt
Institute for Rehabilitation in Warm Springs,
Georgia in April, the Camp Grace Bentley
annual reunion, the summer meeting of the Ann
Arbor Post-Polio Support Group, both in July,
the “Wellness Retreat™ held at Bay CIiff Health
Camp in Big Bay, Michigan in September, the
Michigan Polio Network Fall Educational
Conference held in Farmington Hills, Michigan
in early October, and the “Wellness

Reunion™ held at Bay Cliff Health Camp
October 12 - 14. |see related articles)

Even though the official dates have passed, we
can continue to be a part of the “WE'RE STILL
HERE” campaign. We need to advocate for
more handicapped accessible entrances to all
public buildings and accessible parking with
curb cuts. Continue to contact your local
businesses, newspapers [with letters to the
editor] and the city council. They need to be
reminded that we can only spend money in the
businesses we can access,

Bay Cliff Health Camp is planning to hold a
“Wellness Retreat™ in September 2010. They are
inviting all polio survivors te consider attending
this week long retreat. We will have more details
in the near future.
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The Michigan Polio Network Board of Directors
has authorized one [1]| scholarship to cover the
fee for a polio survivor to attend the 2010
“Wellness Retreat”, If you would like to
contribute toward another scholarship, please
send your donation to the Network Treasurer,
There are many polio survivors that would like
to attend, but have limited finances.

With our Fall Educational Conference behind
us, we are now starting to plan for the next one.
We are looking for suggestions for both a
location and what topics you would like the
speakers to cover. Please forward your
suggestions to the Polio Perspectives editor.

The Board of Directors has its annual election in
April and is seeking persons that are interested
in helping to continue supporting polio
survivors. You do not have to be a polio survivor
to be a Board member. If you are interested in
being on the ballot, contact the Polio
Perspectives editor.

Dianne & I thank the Network for honoring us
with the Ruth Cornwell Memorial Award.
Throughout our professional life Dianne and I
have received awards for years of service and upon
our retirement, but to be chosen by our peers to
receive the Ruth Cornwell Memorial Award is a
major highlight in our lives.

Have a safe winter and keep warm,

Bruce
*Ekokkkk

A MAGICAL PLACE REVISITED

Once again Dianne and | made the trek to Big
Bay to attend the fourth annual “Wellness
Retreat™ at the Bay Cliff Health Camp.
Although this camp, which was started in 1934,
was for underprivileged children, it became a
camp for polio survivors after the polio epidemic
of 1940 and continued to serve children
recovering from polio well into the 1950°s, Today
the camp serves children with many different
handicaps.
The “Wellness Retreat™ once again featured
large group sessions with Dr, Maynard and
Sunny Roller and a variety of breakout sessions
Continued next page...



Magical Place continued...

with other members of the staff. Some new
activities were added which included rock
painting and watercolor landscape painting.

It was great to see many former campers along
with some new people. The weather was very
cooperative and the food was great. As we left on
Saturday morning we were rewarded with a
going - away - pasty. With a little sadness we
crossed the bridge and returned to the outside
world.  -Bruce & Dianne Sachs

A WELLNESS REUNION

The first “Wellness Reunion”, for former
“Wellness Retreat™ campers, was held at Bay
CIiff Health Camp October 12 - 14, It was great
to see many former campers, some we had not
seen since 2006.

The program was more relaxed, with time to
visit, play cards, and work on a large jigsaw
puzzie. We also had a large group session with
Dr. Maynard and one with Christy Osborn. The
first night we had a session by the fireplace
where we shared our polio story.

As always, the best parts of the reunion were the
time spent with old friends and the great food.
As we were preparing to leave on Wednesday
noon, we were treated to a pasty lunch.

Check the Bay Cliff Health Camp web site
www.baycliff.org and the Michigan Polio
Network web site ww.michiganpolionetwork.com
for details on the “Wellness Retreat™ 2010.
Bruce & Dianne Sachs

Five simple rules to be happy:

1. Free your heart from hatred.

2. Free your mind from worries.
3. Live simply.

4. Give more.

5. Expect less.
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LETTERS

10-11-09 Dear PPS Friends,

I am delighted to share that the Salk Institute
will be filming their "conference" event and
linking it on their post-polio website:
www.poliotoday.org. All our presenters have
already signed permission forms for that to
occur. This event and the information it offers to
help people resolve breathing issues will soon be
available for the world to view. As the Salk
Institute is developing their website, they are
planning to create links to every state in the
country who wants to submit contact info. The
Salk will post updated information from every
group in our nation...state by state. For those
living in countries outside the U.S.A. , the same
applies. Within the next couple of days, you'll be
able to click on the “Resources™ tab at
www.poliotoday.org and find the links! The
Salk is offering us a networking forum, so we
might as well take full advantage of it. I hope all
groups throughout the world will, in time, be able to
interface there, 1 hope your members will take the
time to explore the information Salk is offering
through poliotoday.org. They are excited to find
ways of helping the polio community worldwide.
The Salk Institute will be talking about what they
are doing in reference to motor neuron research at
the symposium. The research related to PPS, ALS
and Spinal Muscular Atrophy (SMA), are all
interrelated. I can fairly safely say they aren’t doing
research on IVIG. When they asked how they might
help those of us with PPS, my response was that |
would be happy if they could find a biomarker for
PPS.

That research is not, at present at least, ongoing. |
do, however, know they are very interested in stem
cells and how that might someday play a part in
helping the neuromuscular community as a whole. |
suspect the symposium will highlight more of how
the Salk Institute is now interacting with the PPS
community. If you haven’t already done so, please
take the time to watch all Dr. Perlman’s segments at:
http://poliotoday.org/video.php#ExpertOpinions.
I think you will find all 15 of her segments truly

informative. -Barb Onisczczak
kekk ik



2009 CONFERENCE “POLIO - THEN AND NOW”
IN PICTURES

The Michigan Polio Network's Chairman Bruce Sachs welcomed all who
where present at the 2009 Conference “Polio-Then And Now™.

Sharon Kugal, Pam Spinella, and Vera Hazel greeted all attendees at the
registration table. Everyone was given a revised program sheet because our
first speaker became

ill and he could not attend.
At the registration table
attendees received a bag,
MPN pen, and their
program name tag,

Fill in for the first speaker
time spot, was Mark

* Eveningred who was to
speak at 2:15 -3:00pm.

A Certificate of Appreciation Award was given to Mark
Eveningred by Barb Oniszczak, to Nancy and Chuck
Cusick by Dianne Dych-Sachs, and to Dr Sultana Mustafa
by Susan Burton.

Paula Lemicux had the
honor of presenting the gift
to our keynote speaker, Dr.
_y Fred Maynard - a book clock

i .‘f| award.

At the beginning of the conference our Librarian, Laura Barbour was
available at the Library Table to answer questions and also if anyone wished
to join the Michigan Polio Network she had the forms available to fill out,

At break times, evervone had a chance to visit all the Vendors
and to greet new and former conference friends




CONFERENCE IN PICTURES

Paula Lamicux and Bonnie Levitan presented
the Ruth Cornwell Memorial Award to

Bruce and Dianne Sachs, Be sure to read
Bonnie Levitan's bio presentation of Bruce
and Dianne on the front page of this Polio
Perspectives.,

There was one hundred thirty-seven registered for the conference
with nine no shows. We had about 6 walk-ins,

Lunch was buffet style and it took a long time
To get everyone served. Tossed salad,Grilled
chicken breast, red skin potatoes, vegetable
mix was our lunch menu.

LOOK AT THE DESERT TABLE!!!




CONFERENCE SPEAKERS

OCTOBER 3, 2009

Mark Eveningred, Physical Therapist

“Physical Therapy For Post-Polio Patients” Keynote Speaker Dr Fred Maynard, Physiatrist

Gave advice about using assistive devices “Exercise and the Post-Polio Patient™ His

and therapy information for the survivor presentation on exercise for polio survivors, to

and his’her physical therapist. strengthen, stretch and sustain mobility, was very
informative.

Nancy Cusick, MSN RN and Chuck Cusick Sultana Mustafa, D.O.,
Shared their experiences in the Fibromayalgia & Fatique Center of Detroit
Polio Plus Eradication Project spearheaded “Holistic Approach To Better Health™

By the Rotarian International Organization.




CONFERENCE VENDORS

Costick Center of Farmington Hills - October 3, 2009

>
-

AMIGO MOBILITY CENTER, WIXSON, M1 SEAY MEDICAL SALES Ltd/BELLACURE

Scott Chappell toll free (877) 312-6446 Orthotic Supplier (bracing)
RAYMONDO SEAY (248) 853-9673

COMPLETE ORTHOTICS- WARREN, MI

Center For Physical Medicine and Rehab GUARDIAN MEDICAL MONITORING
TAMARA TREANORE stafff Orthotist for the SOUTHFIELDMI
Post Polio Clinic in Warren, M1 (586) 541-1040 JAMES RICK ~ 1-800-482-0222

JUDY PASICH, MPN BOARD MEMBER SENIOR HELPERS
ARTS, CRAFTS, AND HOBBIES FARMINGTON HILLLS, MI
OF POLIO SURVIVORS BARBARA RODEN 248-865-1000

L]




SUPPORT GROUPS AND INFORMATION CONTACTS

ANN ARBOR (PPSG)

Liina Paasuke (734)332-1715
Sunny Roller (734)971-1335
Meetings 3rd Tues. of August and December.

Clio Area Polio Survivors' Support
Group

¢/o The Clio Area Senior Center

2136 W. Vienna Rd.

Clio, M1 48420

810-687-7260

Meets third Friday of every month at 2PM

HARTFORD, MICHIGAN - PPSG

Jeannie Wessendorf

Support group meetings at Hartford Federated
Church, Hartford Michigan for meeting times
please call Jeannie at 269-621-2059 or email

jeanniew(@provide.net

LANSING AREA SUPPORT GROUP
Bill Messeroll (517)641-6398
Meet 1st Wed of Month (exeept July & January)

MID-MICHIGAN (PPSG)
Jean Tutzi, Harrison, MI
Group info. 1-800-999-3199
Meeting twice a year. June and Nov.

(989)539-3781

NORTHEAST MI SUPPORT GROUP
meeting 3rd Wed from March
to October at Alcona Library.
M 72 Harrisville, M1

Ruth Wisniewski (989)-354-4038
SOUTHEAST MICHIGAN (PPSG)

Bonnie Levitan

co-facilitated by Bruce Sachs
Dianne Dych-Sachs

Bobbi Stevens

Meets 4th Sat. of the month
March thru October 10am-Noon

313-885-7855
586-465-3104
586-465-3104
248-549-2149
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Thumb Area PP Support Group
Rita Wall (989) 673-3678

Blue Water Center for Independent Living
1184 Cleaver Rd Suite 1000

Caro, M1

Meets last Tuesday of each month 2:30pm

WEST MICHIGAN PPSG

Jim Huttenga -Grandville (616)538-3472

George Waddell-Comstock Park and North
(616)785-9440

Michael Balcerzak -Wyoming 616)531-1634

Lynette Acosta -Grand Rapids/E (616)455-5748

Scheduled meetings: Apr, June, Sept, Nov

For time/place email:bigsteelhead@earthlink.net

INFORMATION CONTACTS

Michigan Polio Collection Library
% Laura Barbour

1156 Avon Manor Road
Rochester Hills, M1 48307-5415
Phone 989-739-4065

Fred Maynard, MD

UP Rehab Medicine Assoc PC

580 W College Ave, Marquette, M1 49855

Phone 906-225-3914

fmaynard@ penmed.com
hhn

Post-Polio Health International (PHI)
4207 Lindell Blvd #110,

Saint Louis, Missouri 63108
FAX (314)534-5070
info@post-polio.org

Phone (314)534-0475

www.post-polio.org
ek ok




FAMOUS VIOLINIST DOES HIS
PART FOR POLIO

Some facts about Polio:

. Polio is a viral discase that
can damage the nervous
system and cause
paralysis.

. The polio virus enters the
body through the mouth,
usually from hands
contaminated with the
stool of an infected

person.

. Polio is preventable by
immunization.

. Since polio immunization

has become widespread in
the United States, cases of
polio are rare. However,
polio remains a problem in
many parts of the world.

Rotary International is joining violin
virtuoso Itzhak Perlman and the world-
renowned New York Philharmonic, led by
Philharmonic Assistant Conductor Daniel
Boico, to present the Concert to End Polio,
a benefit performance supporting the global
effort to eradicate this disabling childhood
disease.

The Concert to End Polio will take place on
Wednesday, December 2, 2009, at 7:30 p.m.
in Avery Fisher Hall at Lincoln Center for
the Performing Arts, New York City.
Program information will be announced at a
later date.

Polio eradication resonates strongly with
Mr. Perlman, who contracted the disease at
age four and overcame serious physical
challenges to become one of the world’s
most celebrated musicians,
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In this historic, one-
night-only
performance — his
first with the New
York Philharmonic
in four years — Mr.
Perlman will help

% Rotary in its effort to
raise $200 million to
match a $355 million
challenge grant from
the Bill & Melinda
Gates foundation.
All of the resulting
$555 million will
fund critical
eradication activities
in developing
countries where polio still threatens
children.

“We are honored that an artist of Mr.
Perlman’s stature and a cultural institution
as revered as the New York Philharmonic
are supporting Rotary in our effort to
achieve a polio-free world,” says Rotary
International President John Kenny. “Their
participation demonstrates the importance of
this unprecedented global health initiative,
It will be our lasting gift to the world’s
children.”

The fact that polio is still around is
ridiculous,” says Mr. Perlman, winner of 15
Grammy Awards, including a Lifetime
Achievement Award in 2008. “There is
absolutely no excuse for anyone to get
polio. This is an issue that has to be dealt
with immediately.”



The Polio Virus
Visits Gary Lane

By Bonnie E. Levitan

It was August, 1951 and 1 had just turned 11
years old in July. It was a hot, sultry, humid
evening in our Detroit suburban townhouse on
Gary Lane. Air conditioning was unheard of in
peoples homes so we did not yet know what we
were missing. The air hung heavy and
oppressive, but everyone just had to deal with it
My pregnant mother, new stepfather, my three
year old sister and I had just returned from a
driving trip to Scranton, Pennsylvania where we
met my stepfathers side of the family. Being from
a divorced home was still pretty unusual in
1951... I remember my teachers always felt sorry
for me and turned me into "teachers pet." In
hushed tones, they would say [ was from a
"broken home". One teacher, out of misguided
sympathy | am sure, said that I did not have to
learn my multiplication tables because it was
probably too hard for me, Thanks .... I still do
not know them!

Now it was bedtime and I was not feeling very
well. My mother noted that I had a fever, but she
was certain it was from the long automobile trip
and assured me I would feel better in the
morning. Climbing the stairs to the bedroom was
exhausting and I discovered my aching muscles
would not allow me to climb into the upper bunk
where I slept. My mother never made much of
our childhood complaints, so true to form, she
again assured me I would be better in the
morning. "Just go to sleep" she admonished.
Since no one in our house was ever very sick, and
despite that currently I was feeling very, very
sick, I accepted the explanation quite readily. All
night I was so hot but being a child, I assumed it
must just be the weather. I never realized my
temperature was rising .... I just thought I was
hot .... very, very hot! My solution was to get a
Life magazine, and put it in the freezer and then
put it on my face.

Actually, that was very resourceful, as Life was
an oversized magazine with a slick, glossy cover,
which chilled very well. Eventually morning
came, and my mother was now in some distress,
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as her prediction that I would be better was
obviously not happening. Things were definitely
not better! Again she took my temperature and it
must have been very high, but without saying a
word to me, she went to speak with my
stepfather who was preparing to go to work. She
told him she thought I should go to the doctor.
Now once I heard this, I knew this must be
something pretty big as we seldom went to the
doctor ..... we generally took care of things at
home, as was the custom of the day. Upon
hearing my mother's report, he agreed that a
visit to the doctor was in order.
The doctor was a woman named Dr. Zolliker ....
I remember the visit well! In 1951, a woman
doctor was almost unheard of and additionally
she was a specialist, a pediatrician! In 1951 no
one¢ went to a pediatrician unless you were very
sick or very rich. 1 knew we were certainly not
rich .... far from it! That just left one option ... 1
must be very sick! During the exam, the doctor
asked me to touch my chin to my chest. 1 could not
do it as my neck was too stiff and
painful. As my mother watched, dead silence
enveloped the room! Finally Dr. Zolliker spoke and
she told my mother it looked as if | was coming
down with polio, but directed that | be taken
immediately downtown to Children's Hospital for
a lumbar puncture to confirm her diagnosis. My
mother never mentioned that moment the whole
rest of her life, but I am sure she was gripped with
terror.
I was beginning to slip in and our of consciousness,
due to the high fever, so 1 do not remember the
trip down to Children's Hospital, but I do
remember arriving there, The halls were crowded
... sSome stretchers were in the hall with patients
on them. 1 took my turn waiting on the stretcher
in the hall for what seemed like an eternity.
Finally 1 was wheeled into a smaller examining
room, where I was transferred onto the exam
table. I was then placed on my side and rolled into
a tight ball and was held in that position by some
staff members ... I could not see if they were male
or female, I was rolled so tightly that I had trouble
breathing and it seemed to take a long time to get
continued next page..






